Review of MSU Survey Report   2/23/17   4PM   Sheridan TWP Hall             

The purpose of this meeting was to review the conclusions & recommendations of the MSU Survey.  This was the follow-up of the preliminary review that was held on 2/2/17 that was also attended by Ken Wolffis of the FLA Bd.
Attending; Bruce Haveman, Dave Landheer & Norm Knorr from the FLA Board.  Also attending were Todd Blake – City Mgr, Jerry Dougan – TWP Supervisor, Erick Elgin – MSU, BreAnn Grabill - PLM.

First order of business is to again thank the City & Township for arranging & funding the Michigan State University Project.  It’s gratifying to note The MSU Newsletter article opening sentence noted that “Fremont Lake is a large & well-utilized inland lake that supports a variety of recreational activities, bringing ecological value & economic profit to the local community”.  We encourage all FLA Members to review the complete report that is available on the FLA & Fremont websites (fremontlake.net & cityoffremont.net).  Specific actions & recommendations include:

Contract with PLM for 2017 - Jerry will complete & send the 2017 PLM Contract so Bre can begin the permitting process.         

Invasive Weed & Algae Control – We discussed prior year’s efforts on both invasive weed & algae control & that the MSU Report indicates that these efforts have been successful in controlling invasive weeds in the lake.  The discussion also included our concern to protect & improve the native weed population.  As in prior years, specific application strategies will be determined as the lake responds to this year’s condition.  It was agreed that we’ll continue past practices & meet again in the spring to finalize the 2017 Program.

Lake Monitoring Program - The MSU Survey recommends that monitoring program be established to evaluate & measure progress being made on improving the lake.  Todd indicated that city staff could be made available to manage this effort.  FLA volunteers may be utilized to assist.  Erick will arrange for the training program & advise us on the staffing & equipment needed.    
Low Oxygen Level - The MSU Report identifies the low oxygen level as a serious problem that took many years & causes to develop.  Maintaining our improvement efforts plus address & implement the low oxygen level solutions will take many years & is one of the primary purposes of FLA objectives.     
No Wake Zone – One of the actions we can take ASAP is to establish No Wake Zones in specific areas of the lake to protect native species & reduce the spread of the invasive weed population.  Erick & Jerry will check into the regulations for the TWP & City.

Web-Site Update – Bruce & Norm have met with the website manager to update & improve the site.  Included will be links to the MSU & GVSU Surveys along with several historical reports on Fremont Lake that Erick was able to locate.  We encourage checking these historical documents.

Newsletter / Annual Meeting – Our plans are to include articles from MSU & PLM in the 1st Newsletter in late March  to inform the FLA Members those accomplishments & announce the Annual Meeting on Saturday, May 13 at 9:00AM at the TWP Hall.  We’ll send out a 2nd Newsletter in late April to update the members on the status of our efforts & a reminder of the Annual Meeting.
Norm Knorr 2/24/17 
